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Dear Parents and Carers 

 
As we reach the end of another incredible school year, we want to extend our heartfelt 
thanks for your support and involvement. Your dedication has made a significant im-
pact on our childrens' success and overall school experience. 

Highlights from This Half Term 

1. Sports Day Triumphs Finally the rain stopped and we had our EYFS and KS1 
sports days this week. The children were filled with excitement and enthusiasm, 
demonstrating great sportsmanship and teamwork.  

2. Educational Trips Galore This half term was packed with exciting and education-
al trips: including a trip to the beach, a visit to the aquarium, horse riding and an op-
portunity for year 5s to stay overnight in the school. 

3. Year 6 Leavers Assembly This week, we held a special assembly to celebrate our 
Year 6 students as they prepare to move on to secondary school. It was a lovely event 
where we celebrated their achievements, and they shared their memories. We wish 
them every success in their future endeavours and are confident they will continue to 
excel. 

4. Academic Achievements Our students have achieved remarkable progress this 
term and have shown a positive to their learning. Well done to all our hardworking 
children! 

Thank you once again for your commitment to our school community. We hope you 
have a wonderful summer break and look forward to seeing you all in the new school 
year. 

Enjoy reading about the highlights from this half 
term and celebrating our childrens' successes! 

 

Kind regards, 

 
Miss A Higginbotham 

Headteacher 



 

 

 

 

 

This term in Nursery has been wonderful! 

 

In Topic, we have been doing ‘Celebrating People. We have been thinking 

about different people who help us such as the police, firefighters, and para-

medics! We looked at pictures, videos and objects to help us with this learning 

and we have enjoyed ourselves very much! We have also made some beautiful, 

detailed, drawings of people who help us, as well as pretending to be some of 

the people that we have learned about! 

 

We were also very lucky to have a visit from two police officers, Emma and Car-

la, linking to our topic. Emma and Carla spent some time talking to us about 

how they help people, answering our questions, and then spent some time 

playing games with us! They even bought us presents and stickers! It was amaz-

ing and we cannot thank Emma and Carla enough! After their visit, they sent an 

email to Miss Newman saying just how amazing we were and what a wonder-

ful time we had! 

 

 

 

 

We have also been preparing for Sports Day! We are excited to show our par-

ents and carers what we have been practicing (if the weather will allow it!) We 

have been practicing our running, jumping and balancing and Miss Newman 

says that we are doing very well! 

Nursery 



 

Mrs Hamblin has also been doing rhythm sticks sessions with us! We have had 

the best time tapping out rhythms and singing a variety 

of old and new songs! 

 

 

 

Also, we have been spending time preparing for our transitions for next year! 

Some of us are moving away to different schools, some of us are going into Re-

ception, and some of us are going to be in Nursery 2! We have read lots of sto-

ries about transition and have done little trips to our new Palmer Academy 

classes and have met our new Palmer Academy teachers! Even though change 

can be scary, we are looking forward to making lots of new friends and spend-

ing time with our new teachers! 

 

At the end of this term, we are saying goodbye to Miss Newman as she is   leav-

ing us. Miss Newman has loved having us in her class this year and has felt real-

ly lucky to have met such wonderful children and their families. Even though 

she is leaving, Miss Newman will never forget any of us, and knows that next 

year, we will be just as amazing and wonderful as we are now.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Our last term in Reception has been fantastic! We started our new topic ‘Under  

the sea’ with a trip to Southsea Aquarium.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We saw lots of different types of sea animals and listened to a talk about sharks.  

We found out that their teeth never stop replacing themselves and their skin is 

covered in  

very tiny hairs!  

 

 

 

 

We wrote thank you letters to 
the aquarium staff and fact files 

for the different animals we  
saw.  

Reception 



 

We used ideas from our trip to create different sea creatures using a range of 
materials and fixing methods.   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In maths we have been using positional vocabulary to give instructions to our 
friends so that they could recreate the same scene.  
 

It was really tricky and we needed to concentrate very hard  
 

 
 
 

 

On ‘Amazing me!’ day we dressed up in special clothes to tell our friends some-
thing amazing about ourselves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 
  

This term Year 1 had a very exciting practical lesson in DT—they got to design and 

make their own smoothies. The children had been working hard over the weeks 

doing class surveys to find out their favourite fruits to use for them! Here are 

some photos of Year 1 enjoying their creations:  

 

 

 

 

 

They also designed some beautiful labels and packaging for their 

smoothies:  



 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Math's this term the chil-

dren started to learn about 

‘time’. They made their own 

clocks and used these in our 

lessons to tell the time to an 

hour or half an hour.  

 

 

We also had our school 

trip to Bournemouth Beach this term. The children had a fantastic 

day playing in the sand on the beach and we all thoroughly enjoyed 

the sunshine!  

We used our experience from the trip to help us with our leaflet 
writing in English. The children were to write a persuasive leaflet en-
couraging others to go and visit Bournemouth 

 

 

:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

In English this half term, we have been learning about fables and leaflets. The children had a 
chance to write their very own fable and create a leaflet for their own event! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Maths, we have been focusing on statistics, position and direction and learn-
ing new written methods for addition and subtraction. Everyone enjoyed all the 
practical ways we learnt these new concepts! 

  

In Science, Year 2 have been focusing on the topic Living Things and Their Habi-
tats, focusing on minibeasts and microhabitats. The children have been learning 
lots of new vocabulary, as well as exploring the microhabitats around school 

 

Year 2 



 

In Art, Year 2 have been focusing on making clay pots! We learnt the history be-
hind clay pots, and different techniques used to make them. The children then 
had a go at molding, painting and glazing their own pots to use at home. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The highlight of the half term was our trip to Beale Wildlife Park! The children 
saw some amazing animals, rode the train and even touched a real life python 
in our African Savannah workshop. All of the children said it was the best day 

ever! 

 

 



 

 

 
 
We have had a fantastic term in Year 3! I think it’s safe to say the highlight of the  
term has been our horse-riding sessions at Palmer Stables. Each and every child 
showed bravery, resilience, respect and responsibility during these trips and we  
are all very proud!   
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In history, we have been learning all about the Ancient Egyptians! Did you know      

King Tut was only about 9 years old when he became the king of Egypt?!  

We had lots of fun finding artefacts in our archaeological dig, exploring tombs, mum-

mifying ourselves and learning to write in hieroglyphics.  

Year 3 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
We have been getting creative in design technology by planning, designing and 

evaluating our very own car designs. We began by looking at the first cars (or au-

tomobiles!) ever invented and were amazing they didn’t even have a roof. We 

have worked collaboratively during this topic and built on our team work skills.  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 

    

     

 

 

 

We also got to have a movie afternoon as a reward for our 100% attendance. We 

watched Inside Out and had popcorn!  

 

All of the Year 3 teachers and staff would like to say a huge well done to Year 3 

for a fantastic year. Have a lovely break and we can’t wait to see you again in 

September! 

    



 

 

  

 

This term in Maths, Year 4 students have made remarkable strides in their learning and un-
derstanding of various concepts. They have explored geometric shapes by investigating the 
properties of different angles and practicing translating shapes on a grid with great preci-
sion. In addition to their work with shapes and coordinates, the students also delved into 
the practical use of clocks, developing a solid grasp of how to tell the time accurately. This 
hands-on experience was key in reinforcing their understanding of time in everyday con-
texts. Furthermore, Year 4 revisited and applied their knowledge of decimals, particularly in 
the context of calculating money. This exercise not only helped their decimal skills but also 
provided them with valuable real-world scenarios of their mathematical learning. Overall, 
Year 4 have demonstrated enthusiasm in their Maths studies, showcasing their ability to 
tackle a variety of mathematical challenges with confidence and skill! 

 

 

This term in Design and Technology, Year 4 have embarked on an exciting journey to discov-
er how greenhouses work and how they help plants grow, linking to their Science studies on 
Living Things. The students explored the theory behind greenhouses and their role in provid-
ing an optimal environment for plant growth. Putting their knowledge into practice, the chil-
dren demonstrated creativity and teamwork by constructing their own mini greenhouses 
using lollipop sticks and plastic film. This hands-on project allowed them to apply their un-
derstanding and see firsthand how greenhouses can support plant life. Year 4 have shown 
impressive creativity and enthusiasm in their Design and Technology unit, deepening their 

understanding of the natural world while honing their 
construction skills! 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Year 4 



Science 

The children have been learning how to identify and classify animals and plants. Take a 
look at their amazing posters 

 

 

 

 

English 

The children have impressed with their writing this half term, where the focus has been on 
writing adventure narratives, persuasive letters and origin stories.  When writing, the chil-
dren have made a real effort to include more adventurous vocabulary to enrich their 
writing. A particular area of study the children excelled at was how to create tension and 
suspense when writing adventure narratives to allow their reader to feel unsure and anx-
ious about what was going to happen next. Well done, Year 4 

 

 

History 

Vikings has been the focus this half term in History, and the children have been fascinated 
with this group of fearless invaders! The children have learnt all about where the Vikings 
originally came from before invading Britain and the reasons for doing so; including the   
Vikings  

desire to steal all the precious gold from Britain! To enhance our learn-
ing, we invited a company called Portals to the Past to deliver an       
entertaining workshop all about the Vikings. We learnt how to play a 
traditional Viking games called ‘Fox and Geese’, we learnt about their 
everyday life by looking at artefacts and we also watched an en-
thralling demonstration showing us how effective Viking armour was. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 have had a brilliant end to the year – we are so proud of everything they 

have achieved.  

In our reading lessons this term, Year 5 have enjoyed reading Wonder. We used 

lots of different comprehension skills, such us vocabulary, inference, prediction, 

explanation, retrieval and summarising, to help us have a deep understanding of 

the text. We are looking forward to next week when we will be watching the film 

and comparing it to the book.  

 

In DT, we have been making cam toys. This has been a challenging mechanism to 

get right and the children were so resilient throughout the process. They’ve made 

some very cool toys! 

 

In our history lessons, we have been fascinated by the industrial revolution. We 

were especially interested when we learnt about the children who had to work in 

dangerous conditions during this period. Throughout this topic, the children have 

worked hard on different projects demonstrating what they’ve learnt. We’ve 

made PowerPoints, posters, plays and pieces of charcoal art inspired by the indus-

trial revolution.  

 

In computing, we have broadened our understanding of programming from block-

based programming (using Scratch) to text-based programming (using J2Code 

Logo). The children have enjoyed using text-based programming to draw repeating 

patterns using polygons and rotations. We really enjoyed looking at each other’s 

patterns, being inspired to try different methods ourselves.  

 

 

Year 5 



 

 

Over the last few weeks, Year 5 have been getting ready for Palmer’s Got Tal-

ent! We had so many talents to showcase, from times tables skills to plate 

spinning to playing the keyboard, that we decided to hold our own Year 5 tal-

ent show! It was lovely to see all the different talents and passions on dis-

play!   

 

Well done Year 5! 

We can’t wait to see all that you achieve in Year 6! 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Wow! What an end to the term and to our time here at The Palmer Academy. Summer 2 is always busy but, for 

Year 6, it is just that little bit busier. With many different events to celebrate our time here and visitors to sup-

port our transition there has always been something going on. 

Worry Warriors 

 

You may have had your children come home and teach you some breathing methods 

for relaxation or self-regulation. Sophie (from the Mental Health Support Team) vis-

ited Year 6 for four weeks to complete some work around transition into secondary 

school. They discussed worries about changes and ways to adapt our thinking in or-

der to be more positive about the upcoming changes  

 

 

 

 

 

Maths 

In Maths this half term, we have been preparing ourselves for secondary school by looking at timetables and 

understanding how to use them in order to get to the right places. We have worked on Ratio where we used our 

knowledge of fractions and times tables to support us in our learning and we have also completed some work 

with calculators. We have continued to take pride in the work we have completed and have enjoyed working 

more collaboratively in class too. 

English 

This half term, we have completed our balanced arguments on whether or not school uniform should be com-

pulsory for school-aged children and have looked at a short video called ‘Alma’ as inspiration for our own narra-

tives. This has been a chance for us to practice all the skills we have learned and has allowed for really descrip-

tive pieces to be written. Of course, we have also spent some time reflecting on our memories of the time we 

have spent at The Palmer Academy and have written some poems. We will have shared some of these at the 

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly. 

History 

In History we have learned everything about Reading during World War Two. Using a website designed by the 

teachers, we carried out research on the town of Reading and its role in war, as well as learned about the shift in 

the role of women and different memorials around town. We were delighted to take part in an “Evacuee Experi-

ence” workshop delivered by Philippa, member of the Museum of English Rural Life in Reading. We have really 

enjoyed learning more about our area and history.  

Year 6 



 

 

Book presentation 

Daphne Barnes, a previous student from The Palmer Academy (when it was George Palmer School) has worked 
alongside other alumni to create a photo book on the history of The Palmer Academy which are sponsored by 
them along with school staff and is gifted to every Year 6 pupil each year. Daphne gave an informative 
presentation on the school and shared information about some of the sponsors who were there – sharing 
some stories of their experiences at school. The children shared a couple of songs from their production and 
enjoyed looking through their books together  

 

 

 

 

Wicked 

Year 6 were ‘Culture Vultures’ (one of our 11B411 promises) last Wednesday when they visited London to 

watch the West End show WICKED. We travelled by train and enjoyed a picnic in the park before the 

performance. The children had so much fun and will definitely remember this day for years to come.   

Palmer’s Got Talent 

This half term saw the introduction of what we hope will come a tradition here at TPA: Palmer’s Got Talent. All 

children were invited to audition for the show and performed in class where their peers voted for their favorite 

performances. We had singers, dancers, gymnasts, Rubix cube solvers, piano players, boxers and sketchers to 

name but a few. Our finalists performed on Friday to a very enthusiastic audience  

The Lion King 

The Year 6 final production this year was: The Lion King. Children have worked so hard to learn their lines and 

song lyrics to put on such a fantastic performance. Children had different parts to play as well as helping with 

the props, backdrop and costumes. What a show! 
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Reading School Nursing Team 
Whitley Health & Social Services Centre  

268, Northumberland Avenue 
Reading, Berkshire. RG2 7PJ 

Tel: 0118 904 7320 
E-mail: schoolnursingreading@berkshire.nhs.uk 

June 2024 
 

IMPORTANT! SCHOOL NURSING SERVICE HEALTH QUESTIONNAIRE  

 
 
Dear Parent/Carer  
 
As you are probably aware, now that your child is in school, the school nursing service has taken 
over responsibility from the Health Visiting service.  
 
Your school nursing team is here to offer health advice and support you regarding your child’s 
physical and emotional health. 
 
You can find out more about the service by visiting our webpage and for frequent health concerns 
for reception aged children Click here 
 

Health Questionnaire  

This questionnaire enables us to identify any help and support we can offer you and your child.  

General themes sometimes emerge from information received from the questionnaire and we 
may also use this information to plan larger group health promotion sessions in your child’s 
school.  

Please complete the health questionnaire for your child following This link for Palmer 
Academy School, the school code you will need to insert is: BK139653 
 
We ask for your child’s NHS number as this allows your child’s health questionnaire to be 
recorded on their health records. Find your NHS number - www.nhs.uk 

 
 
 

 
If you are a parent or carer of a child aged 5-19 years you can use our new ChatHealth 
confidential and anonymous texting service. We can offer advice and support on many topics 
such as: bedwetting, sleeping, growing up, emotional health & wellbeing, dealing with medical 
conditions at school, healthy eating.   
 
Text 07312 263194 





 























 

 

➢ MONDAYS 
9:00 to 13.00 - COMMUNITY WELLNESS OUTREACH, MONTHLY, EVERY 3RD MONDAY OF THE 
MONTH 
14:00 to 15:00 – GET BERKSHIRE ACTIVE SEATED EXERCISES 
18:00 to 20:00 – READING FC KICKS YOUTH GROUP 
 
 

➢ TUESDAYS 
10:00 to 13:00 – TOGETHER YOUR WAY FOR MENTAL HEALTH 
17:30 to 21:30 – GRASSROOTZ YOUTH CLUB, FORTNIGHTLY 
 
 

➢ WEDNESDAYS 
16:00 to 17:00 – BRIGHTER FUTURES FOR CHILDREN YOUTH CLUB (8 – 13 yrs) 
17:00 to 18:00 – BRIGHTER FUTURES FOR CHILDREN YOUTH CLUB (14 – 18 yrs) 
19:00 to 20:30 – JASON COOPER MARTIAL ARTS 
 
 

➢ THURSDAYS 
11:00 to 13:00 – COMPUTER GROUP, MONTHLY, EVERY 4TH THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
15:00 to 17:00 – CITIZENS ADVICE READING COMMUNITY INFORMATION DROP IN, MONTHLY, 
LAST THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
 
 

➢ FRIDAYS 
9:30 to 12:30 – BECOMING MUMS, MONTHLY, 3RD FRIDAY OF THE MONTH 
 
 
 

➢ SATURDAYS AND SUNDAYS 
VARIOUS RELIGIOUS GROUPS ALL DAY 
AVAILABLE FOR PRIVATE HIRE – BIRTHDAY PARTIES, CELEBRATIONS, 
ETC 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Hexham Road Community Centre 
Calendar – June to August 2024 

Contact hexham.roadcc@reading.gov.uk to make a booking.  

 

 



Looking for summer activities for children aged 7 and over? Why not send them for group rides to explore the local 
area?   

Rides alternate between Hexham Road and Whitley Wood Community Centres every Tuesday evening during July 
and August.   

The rides are free of charge. They are funded by Reading Borough Council and run by Brighter Futures for Children 
and Avanti Cycling, who provide Bikeability in schools.  

Please see this page for details: https://avanticycling.co.uk/join-our-summer-24-fun-rides-in-whitley-for-ages-7/  

   

Bikeability Holiday Courses:  

Learn to ride session for Year 2 and above, £10  

(This is open to children who cannot yet independently pedal and steer their cycle.)  

More learn to ride sessions to be added soon  

Prospect Park, 29th July, 9:00-10:45, 3 children    

   

   

Level 1 & 2 Bikeability Training for Year 5 and above, one day course, £10  

(This is open to children who are confident cyclists and who are in Years 5, 6 and 7)  

   

Highdown School: 29th July, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 4 children  

Highdown School: 30th July, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 4 children  

Highdown School: 31st July, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

Highdown School: 1st August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 4 children  

Highdown School: 6th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 4 children  

Highdown School: 12th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

Highdown School: 13th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

Highdown School: 14th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

Highdown School: 19th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 4 children  

Highdown School: 28th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 4 children  

   

Prospect Park: 19th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

Prospect Park: 21st August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

Prospect Park: 22nd August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

Prospect Park: 27th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

Prospect Park: 28th August, 9:00-3:30pm, Level 1 & 2 course, 8 children  

   

   

 Level 3 Bikeability Training for Year 6 and above, one day course, £10  

(This is open to children in Year 6 and above who have completed Bikeability Level 2)  

Highdown School, 5th August,9:30-3pm, Level 3 course, 3 children  

https://avanticycling.co.uk/join-our-summer-24-fun-rides-in-whitley-for-ages-7/


















 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Information  

 

Attendance is a key priority for our school this term. We want to ensure that all            

children’s  attendance percentages are in line or above national average of 97%. Children 

with an attendance of 97% above are more likely to be happier attending school, make 

better progress and eventually achieve better in formal exams. Please see below how 

even missing a few days of school can lead to many hours of learning missed

 

Whole School Attendance is currently 92.0% 

 

Well done to  Cole (Lower school) and Benjamin (Upper school)      

Classes and Anning/Johnson Houses for  the attendance raffle. 

 

Attendance Raffle 

You have to be in it to win it! If you attend school every day you will automatical-

ly be put into our attendance raffle which will be drawn on a Friday afternoon. A 

winner from each class will be selected and win a special prize.  We are also now 

holding a half term raffle for those children who have 100 percent attendance 

where they can win prizes such as amazon vouchers, roblox points, art kits and 

pencil cases. All the children have to do to be in with a chance of winning is to be 

in school every day 

Yearly Attendance Days Missed Hours Missed 

100% 0 0 

97% 6 30 

95% 10 50 

90% 20 100 

80% 40 200 

Nursery Year R Year 1 Year 2 

AM PM Kerr Rosen Cole Donaldson Ahlberg Butterworth 

89.0% 92.2% 86.7% 75.6% 95.6% 90.2% 86.5% 88.9% 

Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Benjamin King-Smith Binch Pullman Hughes Morpurgo Horowitz Lewis 

94.0% 87.0% 92.5% 90.1% 94.4% 89.7% 88.9% 85.6% 



 

 

   Important dates 

 

Start of Autumn Term Year 1-Year 6 4th September 2024 

Start of Autumn term for Nursery 9th September 2024 

Start of Autumn Term for Reception 6th September 2024 

 

 

           

 

 

 

 

Wishing everyone a  great summer break 

 

 

 

 


